LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
26th July, 2004
Walkden Congregational Church,

Manchester Road,

Walkden


Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Doris Fernandez - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Beryl Howard, David Lewis, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller, Alice Smyth and Stan Witkowski



Stephen Farrow - Walkden Central Residents’ Association




Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service




Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents’ Association




Sergeant Teresa Duncan - Greater Manchester Police




Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul Peel Parish Community Hall




J. Brennan - Salford Primary Care Trust



Ann Hallows 

} Salford Disabled Group



Ann Cowburn
}




Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust




Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church




Eileen Hartigan - Age Concern




Marion Cook - Worsley Community Association




Aled Owen - Walkden High School




Liz Thomas - Health Improvement Officer




Josie Brown - Community Representative




Cath Weatherby - Local Resident (Deputy Chair)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager




Sarah Gaunt - Community Development Worker



Garry Bateman
} Education and Leisure Directorate



Jackie Ashley
}




Nikki Park - Corporate Services Directorate

17.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Phill Harries, Mavis Bonney and Anne Williams.

The Chair welcomed (a) Councillors David Lewis and Iain Lindley to their first meeting of the Community Committee and (b) Adrian Dunning and Councillor Beryl Howard from the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee.

18.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED;
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 15th June, 2004, be approved as a correct record.

19.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 24th June, 2004, be noted.

20.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute No. 8 - Homelessness

Angie Taylor reported that requests had been made for a presentation on the current situation with regard to homelessness, to be provided at a meeting of the Community Committee, however, information had been received indicating that the service was currently being reviewed, therefore it was inappropriate to provide information at this stage.


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent to the Lead Member for Housing Services, Councillor Peter Connor, informing him of the concerns expressed by the Community Committee and to request that an update on the current situation regarding homelessness be provided at the earliest opportunity.

21.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

Eileen Buchan (a) provided a video presentation, which had been produced by a group of young people in Walkden and (b) reported that the project had been ongoing for a period of 12 months involving music, production work and drama, which had been funded by the Youth Action Key Fund.


Reference was made to the reduction in anti-social behaviour in certain areas since the project had commenced.


Eileen Buchan reported that the project had been successful, and work with those involved in the project would continue 


RESOLVED:
THAT Eileen Buchan, the Youth Team and those young people involved in the project, be congratulated on their success.


(b)
Minutes of the Meeting of the Youth Task Group held on 21st July, 2004

Aled Owen reported (a) that PC Sean Concah and PC Bill Phillips had attended the meeting of the Youth Task Group and provided a number of ideas for projects in the


area, (b) that the Youth Forum was progressing well and (c) on a new project entitled ‘Revelations’.

Angie Taylor reported that the projects identified by the Youth Task Group would be incorporated in the Community Action Plan.

The Chair reported that the feedback received with regard to the work being carried out by Sean Concah at Harrop Fold School was extremely positive and a new project had been introduced involving young people helping elderly residents tidy up their gardens.

Eileen Buchan indicated that an update on the current projects would be provided in the next edition of the newsletter.

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Youth Task Group held on 21st July, 2004, be noted.

(c)
General
(i)
Proposed Post Office Closures
Angie Taylor reported on the recently publicised proposals to close the following post office branches:-

· Bolton Road.

· Greenheys.

· Linnyshaw.

· Manchester Road East.

· Mossley Common.

· Toppings Bridge.

Angie Taylor indicated that responses to the consultation on these proposals had to be submitted within 28 days and a leaflet had been produced to assist local residents in submitting their views.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(ii)
Devolved Budget
Angie Taylor reported that the devolved budget for the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee had been increased by £39,983, therefore, the total for 2004/05 was currently £76,242.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(iii)
CCTV
Angie Taylor reported (a) that a visit had recently taken place to the Monitoring Station in Eccles and (b) on the current situation with regard to the provision of CCTV in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT anyone interested in visiting the Monitoring Station in Eccles should contact Angie Taylor.

(iv)
Local Heroes
Angie Taylor reported that the Home Secretary had recently introduced an award for local heroes, and communities were being urged to nominate people within their area who they felt should receive such recognition.

RESOLVED:
THAT any nominations for the local heroes award be forwarded to Angie Taylor.

22.
BUDGET GROUP - ELECTION OF COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVE 


FOR WALKDEN NORTH

RESOLVED:
THAT Sylvia Phillips be elected as the community representative for Walkden North on the Budget Sub-Group for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

23.
COMMUNITY CONFERENCE EVALUATION
Angie Taylor reported on the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Conference which had been held on 25th June and 3rd July, 2004.  Officers of the Council, Elected Members, partner agencies and members of the community attended the conference, and discussions were held with regard to the Community Action Plan and the future of the Harrop Fold School site from 2007.

Angie Taylor submitted a report arising from the Community Conference which detailed (a) the issues raised, (b) positive feedback, (c) comments regarding the future of the Harrop Fold School site and (d) the priorities identified for the Community Action Plan.

Councillor Alice Smyth referred to a comment which had been raised at the conference indicating that Elected Members were not aware of the problems residents were currently facing and  indicated that local Councillors did attend a variety of meetings involving local residents and were fully aware of the current issues.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

24.
EDUCATION ACTION ZONE - UPDATE
Neil Barrett provided an update with regard to the Hulton Excellence in Cities Action Zone and reported on the work which had been carried out over the last 12 months with specific reference to:-

· Transition Teachers.

· Learning Mentors.

· Family Learning Co-ordinator.

· ICT Technician.

· Zone Evaluation.

· New Director.

· Increase engagement with and support for Harrop Fold.

· Longitudinal studies.

· Science Club and Primary Spanish.

· Enhancing sustainability.

· Developing community links.

Neil Barrett indicated that the project would be ongoing for a minimum of three years and the work undertaken to date had been successful.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

25.
HEALTH IMPROVEMENT TEAM - PRESENTATION
Liz Thomas gave a presentation on the Health Action Partnership for Little Hulton and Walkden, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Your Local Health Improvement Team.

· Working Together for Health.

*
Building a Local Health Action Partnership.


*
Developing a Local Health Action Plan.

· Partners involved.

· Action proposed.

Jay Brennan reported on local community involvement in the Health Action Partnership with specific reference to:-

· Sharing information.

· Consultation.

· Forming groups.

· Support with funding applications.

· Getting involved in local decision making.

· Shifting the balance of power to local people.

· Supporting local people to be active in the health partnership.

Reference was made to (a) whether there were examples on how this consultation had affected specific issues and (b) Salford Primary Care Trust who had just been awarded 3* status in the recent inspection.

Liz Thomas reported that there had been a number of successful projects arising from the consultation and Jay Brennan referred to a specific project involving the dental bus which enabled local residents to obtain flu vaccinations.


RESOLVED:
THAT Liz Thomas and Jay Brennan be thanked for an informative presentation.

26.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
Angie Taylor gave a presentation on the Best Value Review of Community Engagement, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Salford City Council Community Engagement Inspection - April, 2004.

· Community Engagement Context.

· Judgement 1 - How Effective was the Council’s Approach?

*
Are the aims clear and challenging?

*
Are the aims being delivered?


+ Greater mutual knowledge and understanding.


+ Better services through greater involvement.

· Summary.

*
Overall the approach to Community Engagement was assessed as good.

· Judgement 2 - Prospects for Improvement.

*
 Does Best Value drive improvements?

*
 How good is the Improvement Plan?

*
 Will Community Engagement Improve?


+ City Council open to change.


+ Infrastructure to support change.

· Obtained 2* Rating.

· Recommendations.

· Summary.

*
Overall Community Engagement was judged as having promising prospects for 
improvement.


Aled Owen requested information with regard to (a) what action was proposed to increase representation on the Community Committee and (b) the current position with regard to neighbourhood management.


Angie Taylor reported that (i) with regard to increasing the representation on the Community Committee there was a need to welcome people to the meeting and to approach those groups who may have an interest, (ii) Sarah Gaunt had recently been appointed to assist the Neighbourhood Management Team and her role would be to support people within the community, (iii) with regard to neighbourhood management, there were still two vacancies for the post of Neighbourhood Manager and once the team had been fully appointed, training would be provided and (iv) it was proposed that an action plan would be produced which would be more aspirational and would feed into the budget process.


Councillor Alice Smyth suggested that once the Community Action Plans were completed it may be beneficial to arrange an annual conference at which Members of all the Community Committees of Salford would be invited, to enable ideas of good practice to be shared.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Angie Taylor be thanked for an informative presentation.





(2) THAT an annual conference involving all the Community Committees be arranged as and when appropriate.

27.
REDEVELOPMENT OF WORSLEY SWIMMING POOL

Jackie Ashley provided details of the proposals to redevelop Worsley Swimming Pool, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Lottery funding available to promote physical education and sport.
· Education and Leisure Directorate had selected Worsley Pool as a project for funding.
· Changing facilities and teaching pool were in need of refurbishment.
· Access to the building and car parking needed to be improved.
· Stage 1 of the process had been completed and the application had been agreed in principle.
· Stage 2 of the process involved a detailed application being submitted and a decision was expected in September, 2004.
· If the bid was successful the project was due to commence in June/July, 2005, and it was hoped that work would be completed at the end of 2005.
Reference was made to (a) whether transport would be provided for families to attend other facilities within Salford if Worsley Pool was closed over the summer holidays, (b) whether there were adequate procedures in place to ensure that school children using the pool would continue to have swimming lessons and (c) the proposed improvements and the benefit to the community.

Garry Bateman reported that (i) with regard to the closure of Worsley Pool, proposals were being considered with regard to the provision of a shuttle bus which would transport people to other leisure facilities, however, funding arrangements would need to be agreed, (ii) there was capacity at other leisure centres to accommodate lessons for school children, however, the details of this needed to be finalised and (iii) Worsley Pool was in desperate need of the improvements suggested as no work had been carried out on the pool for some considerable time.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

28.
NOMINATION FORM - MAYOR’S CITIZENS AWARD

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that nomination forms for the Mayor’s Citizens Award were available and for 2004/05 the award was also open to young people in the area.

29.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Increase in the devolved budget.

· Youth Project.

· Youth Forum.

· Redevelopment of Worsley Pool.

· Best Value Review of Community Engagement.

· Primary Care Trust - 3* status.

· Greater Manchester Fire Service Joint Project.

· Charity concert, 13th August, 2004, at 7.30 p.m.

30.
ITEMS FOR THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 27TH SEPTEMBER, 2004

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 27th September, 2004:-

· Community Committee Action Plan.

· Feedback on the LIFT Project.




(2) THAT any other items for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee be forwarded to Angie Taylor/Nikki Park.

31.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Salford Disabled Group - Charity Concert
Ann Hallows reported that there would be a charity concert on 13th August, 2004, at Holycroft Church Hall, Liverpool Road, Patricroft, commencing at 7.30 p.m.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

32.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 27th September, 2004, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.

R:\status\working\admin\omin\lwcm260704.doc

